

St Peter's Catholic Primary School Together as a school family, we live, love and learn in Jesus' footsteps School Newsletter 36

Friday 26th June 2020

www.st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk admin@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk

Local Parish Mass Times	St Peter's	English Martyrs	St Augustine's
Saturday	6pm		6.30pm
Sunday	9am 10.30am 5.30pm	9am	11am

Great News! School For Everyone in September

I hope you were delighted to hear the government's announcement that all primary school children are able to return to school in September. It will be one big family reunion and we just can't wait to see you all again! Schools are still awaiting more details from the government about September opening (announcement expected 30th June) but please be assured that we will keep you fully informed. For those children currently in Year 6, we are working on a plan to see you all before the end of term – further details to follow next week.

SS PETER & PAUL

On Monday 29th June we will be celebrating our feast day – the feast day of St Peter – with class based assemblies and an ice-cream treat and an extra play time in the afternoon. We hope that everyone at home will be able to join us in celebrating our feast day too. On this day in 2012, Bishop Declan officially opened our school so we will also be celebrating the school's official 8th birthday. What a great way to start next week!

THE FINAL LOCKDOWN CHALLENGE - Summer of Hope

Summer of Hope is a CAFOD (Catholic Agency for Overseas Development) fundraising event to ensure clean water and food reaches some of the poorest families in the world during this global coronavirus pandemic.

We would love everyone in our school community to be part of this Summer of Hope challenge.

Watch the CAFOD summer of hope launch video https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fk8XTLhvL0s

To participate in the challenge, all you need to do is recreate an event you will miss this summer and have fun transforming it into a sign of hope through raising money for CAFOD's Coronavirus Appeal. Go to the website for lots of great fundraising ideas: https://cafod.org.uk/Fundraise/School-fundraising/Summer-of-Hope

You can lodge the money you raise directly with CAFOD on their 'just giving' page or bring it into school. Tell us how much money you have raised – we will keep a running total and keep you informed.

Please send us photos or videos of your fundraising event.

Let's give HOPE to those less fortunate than ourselves.

CREATION OF PUBLIC WORSHIP AND CLOSURE OF CHURCHES

The Parish Churches are now open for private prayer on a limited basis. For more information, please visit their websites for more details.

Dear Parents of Years 4, 5 & 6,

Years 4, 5 & 6 WELLBEING survey

Dear Parents of Years 4, 5 & 6 children,

During the COVID-19 lockdown, our school is taking part in a survey about the effects of lockdown on children's wellbeing (general health and happiness). We have been offered the opportunity to be involved in the survey for children and young people, organised by the University of Oxford, this aims to help us understand the impact of COVID -19 on the mental wellbeing of our pupils. The feedback which we hope to receive will be invaluable to us as a school and crucial to our planning of a recovery curriculum including the wellbeing of our children. Unless you have opted out you will have been sent log in details to your messages via the PING app. If your child would like to take part in this anonymous survey, please follow the link provided in your **PING** messages by **Tuesday 30**th **June.**

Year 6 TRANSITION survey

Dear Parents of Year 6,

As part of the transition support that has been introduced in Gloucestershire, the Local Authority has commissioned a short pupil focused questionnaire specifically for Year 6 pupils. This will focus on transition to secondary school and provide the opportunity for Year 6 pupils to say how they are feeling at this time in their lives. The aim is for secondary schools to have a clear sense of the wellbeing needs of their new intake pupils, in order to better support the transition process. It should only take 5-10minutes and there are links to lots of useful information at the end. If your child would like to take part in this anonymous survey, please follow the link below and complete by **Tuesday 30**th **June.**

Moving on to your new school

Moving from primary to secondary school is important, exciting and sometimes a scarily big change and all Year 6 children will have lots of feelings about this change. This survey has been set up to find out about how year 6 children feel about going to secondary school.

https://gcc2020move.fabsurveys.co.uk/Account/ELogin?u=22yjs4?c2gz7t5?amn9?&t=UbXN9me5o3bpwgsph9_xF-iFbnMNlkjyYiXZxUcW2W5bXkEW4ckSdMET1lt1BUGMQddrQegjs5nE17rAlzr9bLs4-KM_mll_glYv-MWWxLd4W0LXfFS9AwbfqVlDtNoZDPRbbnzeTw_bjhznvyo_fw2

Please click on the **elink** above. You will need to click that you have an **elink** and paste it into the box that is provided and this will then take you directly to the survey.

If your child is currently attending school, there is no need to complete as your child has already taken part.

Please can I take this opportunity to thank you in advance for allowing your child/ren to provide us with this invaluable information so that we can plan for our school community's journey to recovery.

Mrs Pollard PSHE Lead



Just a reminder that we finish at 12.30pm on Friday 17th July, for the summer break.

Carol Baron Headteacher









